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September, 2011

Dear Chesterfield Mews Homeowners,                  







       



The Board of Directors wants to update you on recent and current projects on the Mews common grounds. As we announced at the Annual Meeting we changed our landscape contractor from TruGreen to Professional Grounds to improve the regularity and quality of service being provided to our community. The first visit of our new contractor was June 7. The initial focus 
has been proper maintenance on a regular schedule to include: edging, mowing, weeding, trimming of the shrubs and clean up. We have approved some additional projects as well.

Work already completed:

-Removed a dead portion of the tree in the back of 3191 Readsborough

-Removed a large leaning pine and broken pine tree stem located to the right of 3189 Eakin Park 
  Ct.

-Removed a dead pine and stump to the right of 3132 Delburne Ct.

-Removed dead tree behind 3131 Eakin Park Ct. 

-Removed dying maple and grind stump to the right of 3145 Eakin Park Ct.

-Cut back bamboo behind Upper Eakin Park Ct. to protect the investment of Leland Cypress planted along the perimeter by TruGreen

Work to be performed during the week of September 12 (weather permitting):

Approximately 29 total trees will be deadwooded (broken branches removed) with some minor elevating (removing damaged lower branches)  in places as required, including:
-Clip back branches impeding street lamps where needed

-Deadwood oak tree in back of 3162 Eakin Park Ct.
-Deadwood ash tree to the right of 3175 Eakin Park Ct.

-Deadwood ash tree in front of 3150 Eakin Park Ct.

-Deadwood pin oaks in front of 3161 Eakin Park Ct.

-Clean cut broken pine limbs to the left of 3161 Eakin Park Ct.
-Deadwood oak near 3139 Eakin Park Ct.

-Deadwood oaks in front of 3150 Eakin Park Ct.

-Cut broken pine limbs to the left of 3140 Eakin Park Ct

-Remove dead branches in the cluster of pines to the right or 3145 Guysborough Dr.

-Deadwood/elevate oak trees on both sides of Guysborough as you enter the community

-Elevate Oak tree adjacent to 3196 Colchester Brook Dr.

-Elevate oak at 3168 Colchester Brook and clip back off roof line

-Deadwood the dogwoods on the median along the service road

-Remove large damaged pine and grind stump at the corner of Guysborough and Eakin Park Ct.

Strategic plantings:
-a Lagerstroemia (crape myrtle) will be planted at the corner of Guysborough and Eakin Park Ct. where a pine is being removed.
-a Lagerstroemia (crape myrtle) will be planted on Guysborough between Eakin and Delburne where several trees have been removed.

-an Acer Rubrum ‘October Glory’ maple will be planted on upper Readsborough where a maple was removed several years ago.

Turf renovation services:

A concern throughout the community complicated by the shade and root system of so many mature trees, no irrigation system and the fact that the last contractor ground the leaves and suffocated the grass.

Our first project will be along Guysborough Drive as you enter the Mews. The work is defined as follows:

-Area will be aerated very aggressively. Following that 10 cubic yards of terraseeding mixture will be applied. This is a mixture of topsoil, compost and seed.

-Area will then have starter fertilizer applied and be overseeded using Certified Turftype tall fescue at the appropriate rate.
-Finally, the area will be covered with a Turf Establishment Blanket attached using Sod Staples. This will help hold in soil moisture and aid germination and establishment throughout the fall months. The blanket will be removed when appropriate.

The thrust of the future grounds special projects will be these issues as prioritized by the owners:

-Maintenance of our mature trees

-Turf renovation and erosion concerns addressed

-Strategic tree plantings to avoid excessive unplanned space where dead and diseased trees have been removed over the last 10 years.

-Refurbishment and replanting of our ornamental beds through out the community.

The emphasis will be on areas which can be seen and enjoyed by most, not a few. Curbside and front of the homes will be the first priority, rather than the perimeter, so that everyone can share in the results.

Thank you for your patience!

Your CMCA Board of Directors
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